2021 Spring Orientation Meeting;
online; 17 March 2021
Meeting Summary:
During the meeting we had an opportunity to discuss a variety of topics and make plans for moving forward as a Working Party. Bill Hubbard, Current Coordinator for EKE, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone, giving each participant an opportunity to introduce themselves and a little about what they do and where they work. He also reviewed the purpose of the Working Party and the eligibility for membership. He encouraged everyone to spread the word about EKE. We also had Dr. Jim Johnson present on the past, present and future of the Extension Working Party and EKE. Jim left us with some advice on the path forward:

· Grow and diversify WP membership

· Re-kindle partnership with FAO

· Seek additional Extension training and development opportunities

· Foster interest in next generation extensionists, reach out to students

· Exert influence in IUFRO, volunteer for service

It was great to get such a fantastic overview and I highly encourage you to listen to his presentation. Jim and Dr. Janean Creighton were also presented with Certificates of Appreciation for their efforts and contributions to EKE. Congratulations to both of you!
We also received input from the group on whether to hold our in-person fall meeting in North Carolina, activities that our Working Party should engage in, and any subcommittees that might help move our organization along. We discussed the need for a newsletter, updates to our website, and a new and advanced directory of membership. Thank you all for your input and willingness to participate in these new activities. Our leadership team will be following up this fall with more direction on how we are going to proceed. 

Until then, enjoy the rest of your summer!

Bill Hubbard

Coordinator
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